[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commission Regular Meeting Held Wednesday November 14, 2012
The meeting was held in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough clerk on January 1, 2012 and have been properly publicized.
Present:  Jane Wilson, Chair; Gloria Arlak; Vivian DeMarco; Richard Stenken; Bradley Wilds.
Absent:  Anne Bonadies; Christine Healy-Sammis; Doug Salmon, Council Liaison; Vincent Scordo, Secretary; Peter Shanno, Vice Chair.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM
Minutes:   The minutes of the October 12, 2012 meeting were read. By motion of Jane Wilson, seconded by Richard Stenken and vote of the Commissioners present, the Minutes of the October 12, 2012 meeting were approved as amended.
Public Portion:   S. Sommermeyer of 150 Broad Avenue delivered a letter of complaint regarding a tree that fell on her house during a storm.  
Council Liaison’s Report:   None
Chairperson’s Report:
· Jane Wilson sponsored a table at the Leonia Health Fair held at Anne C. Scott Elementary School on October 13, 2012. Jane received inquiries for 3 tree evaluations and met Steve Jocks of the Bergen County tree staff.  Jane also stated that she had a “wonderful lunch” at the event.
· An article entitled “Leonia Looks to Protect Aged Trees” appeared in the October 12,2012 issue of the Leonia Life. 
· A strip of Borough property adjacent to Reldyes Ave and Irving Place has become overgrown with shrubs and trees. The area will need to be cut back / pruned by the Borough.
Commissioners’ Reports:
1. A tree will need to be removed at 230 Van Orden. The tree in reference is leaning over the resident’s driveway and the roots of the tree are lifting out of the ground. (Jane Wilson).
2. A tree will need to be removed at 31 Brook Terrace. The tree in reference has multiple large branches that are broken and there is not much left of the tree at all. (Jane Wilson).
3. A  tree will need to be removed at 134 Glenwood. The tree in reference is a small tree leaning on the main feeder power wires and is falling into the street. (Jane Wilson)
New Business:
1. “Landmark Tree” designation within the Borough was discussed.
Old Business:
1. Fall Plantings. The NJ Tree Foundation won the bid for the Borough’s fall planting.  Amur maples, freeman maples and sycamores will be planted. Planting will begin in the first week of December. 
2. A draft of the Borough Shade Tree Ordinance was discussed at length.
Other Business:   None
Adjournment: By motion of Jane Wilson, seconded by Gloria Arlak and vote of the Commissioners present, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Bradley Wilds
Acting as temporary Secretary in absence of Vincent Scordo, Secretary
